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Industries Department - Kerala Khadi and Village Industries Board - Release of
25 Lakh  (Rupees Twenty  Five Lakh Only) for the scheme

Y n N an 3 TN 5 " 1 1 " 1 3
Production/Festival Incentive to Khadi Spinners and Weavers during 2022-23
- Sanctioned -Orders issued.

INDUSTRIE (K) DEPARTMENT
G.O.(Rt)N0.222/2023/I1D Dated. Thiruvananthapuram, 18-03-2023

. G.O.(Rt)N0.570/2022/ID Dated 21.06.2022

. G.O.(Rt)N0.1040/2022/1D Dated 24.09.2022.
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Letter No.K.B.6724/2016/A8 dated 05.01.2023 from the
" Secretary, Kerala Khadi and Village Industries Board.

ORDER

As per the Government Order read as 1 3 paper above Administrative Sanction
was accorded for the scheme “Production/Festival Incentive to Khadi Spinners
and Weavers" during 2022-23 at an estimated cost of 3500/- Lakh (Rupees Five

Hundred Lakh only) under the head of account 2851-00-105-73(P) from the
current year's budget.

2. As per the Government Orders read as 2 " and 31 paper above an amount of
X200/-Lakh (Rupees Two Hundred lakh Only) and X100 /- Lakh (Rupees One
Hundred Lakh Only) respectively, has been released for the scheme. Now as per

the letter read as 4 paper above the Secretary, Kerala Khadi and Village
Industries Board has requested to release balance amount for the implementation
of the above scheme during the year 2022-23.

3. Government have examined the matter in detail and are pleased to accord
sanction to release an amount of 25 lakh/- (Rupees Twenty Five Lakh Only) to
Secretary, Kerala Khadi and Village Industries Board from the current financial
year balance budget provision under the H/A 2851-00-105-73- Production

/Festival Incentive to Khadi Spinners & Weavers (P)" towards third instalment
of the scheme “Production/Festival Incentive to Khadi

Spinners and
Weavers"during 2022-23 subject to the following conditions:

i. Funds should be transfer credited to PSTSB account in compliance of
GO(P) No.62/2018/Fin dated 16.04.2018.

ii. The procedures prescribed in Circular No.84/2008/Fin dated 09.12.2008,
Circular No.75/09/Fin dated 29.08.2009, Circular No.8/2018/Fin dated

30.01.2018 and Circular No.53/2018/Fin dated 16.06.2018 should be
scrupulously followed.
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